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Dear Parents/Carers with a child in Year 2 
 
Year 2 Camp 2024 
 
We are delighted to announce that we will be inviting all Year 2 children to an overnight Year 2 Camp on Thursday 4th 
July 2024. The Year 2 camp will be led by the KS1 team and we will also be joined by Mr. Nash. The school camp is 
a fun and exciting experience for the children and provides great opportunities for them to develop their team work 
and social skills. The children will also get the chance to meet and spend time with some of the Year 3/4 teachers as 
they will be leading and participating in some of the activities.  
 
Timings 
 
The children will leave school at the normal time of 3.30 p.m. on Thursday 4th July and have their dinner at home. They 
will then return to school at their allotted time. 
 

Foxes: 5.25 p.m. to 5.30 p.m. 
Rabbits: 5.30 p.m. to 5.35 p.m. 
Otters:  5.35 p.m. to 5.40 p.m. 
Hedgehogs:  5.40 p.m. to 5.45 p.m. 
Badgers:        5.45 p.m. to 5.50 p.m. 

 
The next morning, the children will wake up, wash, clean their teeth and change into fresh clothing. They will then 
have breakfast in the school hall with all of the other Year 2 children. It is important that you notify us of any dietary 
requirements via the online form. We are asking for a voluntary donation of £2.00 towards the cost of the breakfast 
items. The money can be handed in directly to your child’s class teacher.  
 
For the rest of the school day, your child will be participating in lots of fun camp-related activities with their class 
teacher. The children will be dismissed in the usual way at 3.30 p.m. 
 
Health/Medical 
 
In order for your child to attend the camp, we ask that all parents/carers complete the below confidential parental consent 
form as soon as possible or by the end of Monday 15th April at the latest This is to allow us time to plan accordingly: 
 

Year 2 Camp Confidential Parental Consent Form 
 
We also ask that you let us know of any special dietary requirements. Please note that there will be a fully qualified first 
aider attending the camp at all times.  
 
Kit List 
 
Year 2 Camp kit list: 
 

o Night clothes – A pair of pyjamas or something to wear to go to sleep in  
o Towel – The children will have a wash in school in the morning  
o Toiletries – Toothbrush, toothpaste, hairbrush etc.  
o Warm clothes for playing outside – A jumper and tracksuit bottoms  
o A waterproof coat  
o A warm sleeping bag  
o A roll mat  
o A pillow  
o Trainers for outdoor activities  
o Water bottle  
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Optional: 
o A cuddly toy for bedtime 
o A book/magazine for bedtime reading  
o A torch  

 
Please do not bring any electrical items or other toys and please do not send your child with any sweets, snacks or 
drinks. 
 
How to get in touch with us 
 
In the case of an emergency, please phone the mobile below which is on 24 hours a day (Tel: 07966 448 809). Please 
note that mobile phones are not allowed for the children. 
 
Parent Volunteers 
 
We are looking for parent volunteers to supervise the children between the hours of 10.00 p.m. to 2.00 a.m. and 2.00 
a.m. to 7.00 a.m.  If you are interested in helping, please complete questions 19 and 20 in the confidential parental 
consent form.  
 
As always, your child’s safety remains of the upmost importance to Round Hill, therefore a full risk assessment has 
been carried out and all necessary measures have been put in place. We are hosting a Year 2 camp meeting on 
Thursday 6th June from 9.00 a.m. to 9.20 a.m. in the school hall, which will provide more details about the event and 
answer any further questions you may have. We appreciate that not all parents will be able to attend this meeting, so 
any information provided will be put on the school website. However, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s 
class teacher if you have any questions or queries.  
 
We would love it if all of our Year 2 children take part in this exciting experience. Thank you for helping to make Round 
Hill school camp a success. 

 
Kind regards 
 
The Key Stage 1 Team 


